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Thank You for a Powerful Prayer Call! 
 

  

Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

We moved Heaven last night with over 1,200 participants on the 

continental Prayer Call. Thank you to those who gave a 

representative prayer and to everyone who offered your prayers and 

devotion to protect True Mother, our Holy Mother Han, and 

Heaven's Providence. Let us continue to offer our sincere devotion 

and keep moving forward with confidence. 

 

With gratitude, 



 

 

 

Rev. Demian Dunkley 

Continental Director, North America 

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification USA 
 

    

  

Prayer Call Photos & Reflections 
 

  

  

Honolulu Family Church praying in support of our Holy Mother Han during the Prayer Call 
  

    

Thank you, Rev. Dunkley, for initiating the continental prayer call last night. It was a 

powerful time of prayer, led by Rev. Dunkley, with all the key leaders participating to 

pray, also joined together in unison prayers with our brothers and sisters across 

North America. 

  

It was painful to hear the news that True Mother is currently under a temporary 

travel restriction, especially as she is the one determined to fulfill God’s providence 

and who embraces and cares for the entire world and all of humanity. 

  

In this urgent time concerning True Mother, it is a meaningful and powerful 

condition for us to come together in continental prayer—to protect and support Holy 

Mother Han and God’s providence. 

  

Mihoko Gonzalez 



 

 

    

Thank you very much for hosting the prayer call. As we have come to learn, prayer 

plays such an important and essential role on many levels. I believe I speak for most 

of us when I express how much we appreciate coming together to pray as a faith 

community, especially in this new era of spirit and truth. 

Thank you for your heartfelt prayer and for including the representative prayers by 

Rev. Barrett, Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, Rev. Kajikori, and Pastor Nina Urbonya. 

I felt that the purpose of the call was to acknowledge the seriousness of this time right 

now, especially as it relates to Holy Mother Han, Korea, Japan and the US; to ask 

everyone to pray for True Mother’s protection; to ask everyone to stay strong, not be 

influenced, and engage in what needs to be done at this time. 

I believe that those who stand strong in their faith at this time, are those who have 

been trained in decades of trials and adversity. We understand that Satan and evil 

will strike the hardest after a significant victory for heaven, ie, the Entrance 

Ceremony, and the Completion of the Providence of Restoration. 

We understand that it is our calling to keep moving forward in heaven’s direction 

(facing north) and Holy Mother Han’s directions. We understand that some days our 

actions may move us forward, and some days we may have to move backwards a few 

steps before we can move forward again. 

  

I offer these points, in attendance of Holy Mother Han, with gratitude. 

 

Alexa Ward  

    

  

Follow Us 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

    

  

Did a friend forward this to you? Subscribe to The Newsletter. 

  

    

  

Have Feedback? Contact Us 

  

      

        

 


